
 

 

Our Ref : #97228395 
Enquiries: Amanda Cruse  
Telephone: (08) 9842 4257 

 

20 April 2020 
 
 
Charmaine Solomon 
Deputy CEO  
Shire of Jerramungup 
8 Vasey Street 
JERRAMUNGUP WA 6337 
 
 
Dear Charmaine,  
 
RE: Transfer of Boxwood Hill Dam and Catchment (Reserve 30274) to Shire of 
Jerramungup 
 
Further to our previous discussions, I write to advise that the Water Corporation is 
prepared to consider transfer of the land (and all associated infrastructure) as shown on 
the attached diagram to the Shire of Jerramungup, under the following arrangement: 
 

1. The Shire accepts the transfer of the entire Reserve 30274, as delineated by the 
red boundary on the map over leaf. This land includes the Boxwood Hill Dam and 
catchment. 
 

2. The reserve and all associated infrastructure is transferred in its current state and 
condition, and the Shire accepts responsibility for the future operation and 
maintenance of the infrastructure. 

 
3. The Shire will cover all costs associated with the transfer of Reserve 30274 to the 

Shire (Note: Transfer costs in this case are expected to be nominal). 
 

Once the Water Corporation has received a Council Resolution confirming acceptance of 
the above, please send a letter confirming such to our Property Portfolio Manager 
(brian.handcock@watercorporation.com.au) so that our formal due diligence process can 
commence. Once executive approval has been received, the Water Corporation will 
prepare a transfer request for submission to DPLH. 
 
Please note that as this transaction involves crown land, DPLH will ultimately be 
responsible for approving any transfer and this may be subject to conditions. However, the 
Water Corporation will support the transfer and assist wherever possible to ensure timely 
resolution. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 

 

Adrian Stewart 

Regional Manager - Great Southern Region 
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